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1. Bill Number:   HB 1468 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Marshall, R.G. 
 

3.  Committee: Reported from committee 

 

4. Title: Immigration detainers 

 

5. Summary:   
 

  The proposed legislation would prohibit the director of the Department of Corrections, 

sheriff, or any regional jail superintendent in which an alien is incarcerated, who receives a 

lawful detainer from the U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE), from releasing 

the alien subject to the detainer except to transfer custody to another facility or an appropriate 

federal authority.  However, no alien may be held in custody beyond the date upon which he 

ordinarily would have been released, except in situations in which federal law requires that 

such alien be held in custody until transferred to an appropriate federal authority. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary: No. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Indeterminate.  See Item 8. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:   

 

  The proposed legislation would not have any impact on the Department of Corrections. 

 

  The legislation may have a fiscal impact related to inmates held in jails.  However, there 

is not enough information available to reliably estimate how many additional inmates in jail, 

if any, could result from this proposal.   

    

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  
 

 Department of Corrections 

 Compensation Board 

 Local and regional jails 

 Counties and cities  

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  None. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 

  


